
 
 

MINUTES 
BUFFALO GROVE PARK DISTRICT 

PUBLIC HEARING 
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 24, 2012 

  
Commissioners Present:  Richard Drazner, Adriane Johnson, Larry Reiner and Jack Schmerer 
Absent:  Scott Jacobson 
 
Staff Present:  Executive Director Dan Schimmel, Director of Recreation and Facilities Ryan 
Risinger, Superintendent of Parks Bill Heider, Business Manager John Short, Superintendent of 
Recreation Greg Ney, Superintendent of Recreation Kim Cashmore  and Administrative 
Assistant Martha Weiss 
 
Attorney Steve Bloomberg was present. 
 
Guests:  Tom Chapman of Raymond James and Associates, Brian Lefevre of Sikich, LLP, Joe 
Trnka and Dan Burrows from Trane, Inc., Supervisor of Facilities Bob Shiel, Ted Haug from 
Legat Architects and fall intern Allison Christopoulos.  Chicago resident Josh Altman and 
Buffalo Grove residents Tejal Sheih, Diane Hornstein, Zofia Szamabajko, Aneta Pizzebylska, 
William and Patricia Kiddle, LaVerne Mikell, Larry Hill, Mariusz Szarabajles, Tom 
Wroblewski, Tim Groark and Preeti Sivaramakrishnan. 
 
 

PUBLIC HEARING FOR 2012 GENERAL OBLIGATION LIMITED TAX PARK 
BONDS 

Vice President Schmerer moved to open the Public Hearing for the 2012 General Obligation 
Limited Tax Park Bonds, seconded by Commissioner Johnson and approved with a voice vote. 
 
President Reiner opened the public hearing at 7:55 p.m. 
 

PUBLIC HEARING IN COMPLIANCE WITH BOND ISSUE NOTIFICATION ACT 
30IL. CS352/ET.SEQ GENERAL OBLIGATION LIMITED TAX PARK BONDS FOR 

$2,100,000 
Executive Director Schimmel read the notice that was published in the Daily Herald newspaper 
on September 14, 2012. 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING CONCERNING THE INTENT OF 

THE BOARD OF PARK COMMISSIONERS OF 

THE BUFFALO GROVE PARK DISTRICT, LAKE AND COOK COUNTIES, ILLINOIS 

TO SELL $2,100,000 GENERAL OBLIGATION LIMITED TAX PARK BONDS 

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Buffalo Grove Park District, Lake and Cook 
Counties, Illinois (the “District”), will hold a public hearing on the 24th day of September, 
2012, at 7:00 o’clock P.M.  The hearing will be held in The Alcott Center, 530 Bernard Drive, 



Buffalo Grove, Illinois.  The purpose of the hearing will be to receive public comments on the 
proposal to sell bonds of the District in the amount of $2,100,000 for the payment of land 
condemned or purchased for parks, for the building, maintaining, improving and protecting of 
the same and the existing land and facilities of the District and for the payment of the expenses 
incident thereto. 

By order of the President of the Board of Park Commissioners of the Buffalo Grove Park 
District, Lake and Cook Counties, Illinois. 

DATED the 10th day of September, 2012. 

 Dan Schimmel 
Secretary, Board of Park Commissioners, 
  Buffalo Grove Park District, Lake and 

Cook Counties, Illinois 
 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS/QUESTIONS 
President Reiner asked if there were any questions for the public hearing.  Resident Tim Groark 
asked whether the bonds were being used to purchase the Beth Am property.  Attorney 
Bloomberg stated that this public hearing was for the General Obligation Bonds that are issued 
annually for the Park District and were not being used for the purchase. 
 

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING  
Commissioner Drazner moved to close the public hearing, seconded by Commissioner Johnson 
and passed with a voice vote. 
 

RECONVENE REGULAR MEETING 
Vice President Schmerer moved to reconvene the Regular Board Meeting at 7:57 p.m., seconded 
by Commissioner Drazner and passed with a voice vote. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
___________________________________ 
Secretary 
 


